Crossett city council met in special session June 4, 2018 at 4:00 p.m. at the City of Crossett Annex Building.
Present:		Mayor McCormick
Council Members:  Martin, Rowe, Foster and Rodgers

Absent: 		Clerk/Treasurer Walthall, City Attorney Hamilton,
			Council Members:  Knight and Marshall

Mayor McCormick announced that the purchase of this meeting is to discuss the purchase of an ambulance to replace Medic 8.

Fire Chief Higginbotham and Assistant Michael Willhite stated that Medic 8 is in dire need of repairs.  The unit has 237,000 miles on it and has developed an oil leak.  Injectors will also have to be replaced.  

A 2007 Chevrolet 3500 with a Frazier box has been located for sale in Richmond, Virginia.  This unit is a 6-liter gasoline engine with 22,000 miles on it.  Cost of the unit is $35,000.  A letter of intent was sent to the agency with a promise of a decision for today – June 4.  Chief Higginbotham is asking for council’s approval to purchase the unit.

Willhite added that upon inspection of the ambulance he doesn’t feel that this is a good deal, there is no obligation to purchase.

Motion by Councilwoman Rodgers, seconded by Councilwoman Miller to allow for purchase of ambulance.  Roll call vote.  All vote yes.  Motion passed.

With no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned.
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